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With respect to digital and data considerations, an independent group of experts has been
convened by Waterfront Toronto, under a Digital Strategy Advisory Panel, to provide
advice on key issues arising in development planning, including the use of innovative and
smart technology and implications for data collection, sharing and privacy at Quayside. At
the federal level, the National Consultation on Digital and Data Transformation, led by
Innovation, Science and Economic Development Canada, will help position the
Government of Canada to better understand how Canada can drive innovation, prepare
Canadians for the future of work and ensure they have trust and confidence in how their
data is used, including in the context of proposals for the Quayside site. Additionally, it is
my understanding that the Government of Ontario recently launched consultations to seek
public input on the development of a digital strategy for the province, and the City of
Toronto is expected to start its own public consultation process for a digital infrastructure
and smart city framework.

I appreciate hearing your views about Waterfront Toronto and the development plan for
Quayside. The Government of Canada looks forward to reviewing the full plan and
considering the balance between innovation and promoting new community investments
as well as privacy and responsible data use.

Thank you for writing on this important matter.

Yours sincerely,

—

The Honourable Frangois-Philippe Champagne, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Infrastructure and Communities

c.c.  The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P.
Premier of Ontario

His Worship John Tory
Mayor of Toronto



